7590-01

UNITFD STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
VIRCINIA ELFCTRIC AND POWER COMPANY
ROCKET _NOS. $0-338 AND 50-339
NOTICE OF WITHORAWAL OF APPLICATION FOR
AMENDMENTS 10 FACILITY OPERATING LICENSES

The Unitad States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has
granted the request of Virginia Electric and Power Company (the licensee) to
withdraw 1ts March 15, 1990 application for proposed amendments to Facility
Operating License Nos. NPF-4 and NPF-7 for the Noith Anna Power Station, Unit
Nos. 1 and 2, located in Louisa County, Virginia.

The proposed amendments would have converted the North Anna Technical
Specifications to MERITS Technical Specifications.

The Commission has previously issued a Notice of Consideration of
Issuance of Amendments published in the FEDERAL REGISTER on April 27, 1990
(55 FR 17848). However, by letter dated May 1, 1992, the licensee withdrew
the proposed change.

For further details with respect to this action, see the application for
amendments dated March 15, 1990, and the licensee's letter dated May 1, 1992,
which withdrew the application for 1icense amendments. The above documents

are available for public inspection at the Commission’s Public Document Room,

ZERV2R428 38883800






